

The Economic Crisis in Jordan and the Pressures on Jordan and the Turkish Position for Supporting Jordan.

Abdalraheem Alkaed

Department of Economy, Faculty of economy, Social Science Institution, Selcuk university Konya, Turkey

Abstract

The external pressure on Jordan by the exploitation of Jordan's economy situation and the effects on Jordan's economy in that situation, especially in relation to recent pressures related to the deal of the century, the political events in the current century and the previous years impact on Jordan's economy and in Jordan as a kingdom.

Jordan should be thinking for the future years and generations by making new solutions for the mistakes that have been made in the past which also could mean cooperation with countries like Turkey, Qatar and the GCC that could aid the development of Jordan's economy and support countries in a reciprocal arrangement.

Introduction:

About Jordan as country, officially named the Hashemite Kingdom of Jordan. It is an Arab country located in south-west Asia. The Middle East is located in the southern part of the Levant and the northern part of the Arabian Peninsula. It has common borders with Syria from the north, historic Palestine (the West Bank and its Zionist occupation states) to the west, Iraq to the

east, to the east and south to Saudi Arabia, and to the Gulf of Aqaba in the southwest, Red sea, and the only maritime port of Jordan, It is called and named as Jordan in reference to the Jordan River which runs along its in western border, Jordan is a country that combines Arab cultures and dialects in a remarkable manner, habit and traditional. No natural borders are separated from its Arab neighbors except by the Jordan River and the Yarmouk River, which are respectively part of its borders with Palestine and Syria. The rest of the border is an extension of the desert of Sham in the north and east and the desert of influence in the south, Wadi Araba to the south-west¹,

The terrain in Jordan varies greatly, the most important mountains are the Ajloun Mountains in the north-west, and mountains in the south. The highest peak of those located on the mountain of the Bloody Mother is 1854 meters, and the lowest point in the Dead Sea, which is considered the lowest point in the world. Prince Abdullah Bin Al Hussein founded the Emirate of Eastern Jordan in 1921, the independence of the kingdom in Jordan was in 1946, the regime in the Hashemite Kingdom of Jordan is a

constitutional royalist one with a representative government, which at the same time, is responsible to the Parliament Council (by elect) and the Senate (appointed by the King), who are the legislative authority of the State. There is also an independent judiciary²³.

Jordan is classified by the World Bank as an "upper-middle income" country⁴, the economy, which boasts a GDP of \$39.453 billion (as of 2016), grew at an average rate of 8% per annum between 2004 and 2008, and around 2.6% 2010 onwards. GDP per capita rose by 351% in the 1970s, declined 30% in the 1980s, and rose 36% in the 1990s—currently \$9,406 per capita by purchasing power parity, the Jordanian economy is one of the smallest economies in the region, and the country's populace suffers from relatively high rates of unemployment and poverty.⁵⁶⁷

The official currency is the Jordanian dinar, which is pegged to the IMF's special drawing rights (SDRs), equivalent to an exchange rate of 1 US\$ \equiv 0.709 dinar, or approximately 1 dinar equal 1.41044 dollars.

The proportion of well-educated and skilled workers in Jordan is among the highest in the region in sectors such as ICT and industry, due to a relatively modern educational system. This has attracted large foreign investments to Jordan and has enabled the country to export its

workforce to Arabian Gulf countries. Flows of remittances to Jordan grew rapidly, particularly during the end of the 1970s and 1980s, and remains an important source of external funding. Remittances from Jordanian expatriates were \$3.8 billion in 2015, a notable rise in the amount of transfers compared to 2014 where remittances reached over \$3.66 billion, listing Jordan as fourth largest recipient in the region.

1. Exploitation as a Pressure card.

Jordan is a case in point for how various forms of mobility can have strong political and economic implications, both domestically and regionally that effectes in jordan from the refugess crises impact of Palestinians immigrate in 1948 The second Palestinians immigration 1967 the immigrate of Lebanese people 1974 The immigrate of Syrians 1982(Hama massacre) The immigrate of palestinians from kuwait to jordan 1990 The immigrate of Iraqis to Jordan 1991 The immigrate of Iraqis to Jordan 2003The immigrate of Syrians to jordan2011 to (until now),Jordan is host to the largest number of Palestinian refugees in any single country in the world.

There is no doubt that the Palestinian issue has become a pressure card on the kingdom of Jordan and Jordan economy By external agendas, strategic location of Jordan and the nature of the relationship of Jordan with Palestine is playing a good role on that so Jordan has long suffered from this subject but recently this pressure has increased, What is happening in Jordan economy now like the capital flight, Jordanian economic bleeding, Although

² Jordan.gov.jo

⁴ Jordan data ,world bank retrieved June 2016

⁵ IMF .retrieved 12 June 2018 (Jordan)

⁶ The world fact book CIA world fact book (Jordan)15 June 2018

⁷ IMF Jordan obtains advanced status with EU 16JUNE2016

there has been an increase in the flow of funds abroad the kingdom while there has been an increase in numbers immigrants workers and the phenomenon of capital flight from Jordan is increasing for investment in other countries, so that Causing a recession in the Jordanian market at the level of domestic investment , Sources indicate that the volume of Jordanian investments abroad is about \$ 7.2 billion, According to the association Jordanian expatriate women and businessmen, Jordanians are investing abroad in sectors such as real estate, securities and equities, tourism and hotels, industry, services and information technology, as well as small individual investments.

These investments are distributed in about 42 countries, the flight of Jordan's capital abroad raises questions about the impacts of the exit of this money on the Jordanian economy after it had been became clear and explicit to the public opinion, Although Jordan is an attractive environment for many nationalities, some neighboring countries offer better investment services and privileges that encourage Jordanian capital to exit the local market,

The Jordanian economic expert in an exclusive interview with "Cupost"⁸, that the reasons for this are multiple; the first is the case of economic instability resulting from the rise in income and sales taxes, «Mazen Marji» said that the increase in the number of refugees coming to Jordan contributed effectively to the flight of Jordanian funds abroad, especially the

influx of Syrian refugees, who reached more than 1.3 million people. They are a consuming force because of their presence with their families, unlike Egyptian workers, who prefer not to accompany families while working outside the country, All these factors, ⁹according to economic expert Marji, increase the volume of imports from abroad at the expense of imports, which in itself is a burden on the economy, and raises the deficit in the balance of trade in Jordan, and constitutes an environment for repelling investors, This made the Jordanians, according to Marji, feel a state of instability and economic threat. Marji calls for an attractive environment for investors by the government through the liberalization of the economy from the severe restrictions facing the investor, the economic analyst Amer Shubaki offers a range of options to avoid the problem, considering the importance of the government to study the tax burden on traders and employers and citizens, especially sales tax imposed on the middle class and poor, which weakens purchasing power and leads to a decline in the volume of investment in The country.

The surrounding wars were made Jordan to become a safe haven for those fleeing from the hell in their country, It is possible to name the Arab mini-world on this small country at less comparing to some of the countries from which refugees came; in Jordan there are Syrian, Palestinian, Iraqi and also Egyptian.

As a result of these circumstances in addition Jordan is flooded with debts , whether, it is deliberate or not the

^{8 2}Published on qposts.com Sunday, January 27, 2019 Economists warn of the decline in economic conditions in Jordan.

economy statue has become a weak point for Jordan, and make Jordan breathe only from foreign aids and this economic aid has become a tool for moving Jordan's policy Exploitation of the situation of the Jordan and its economic crisis.

Hashemite custodianship of Jerusalem holy sites refer to Jordan's royal family the custodianship legacy administered by consecutive Jordanian kings.

The Zionist entity seeks cooperation with the United States of America to achieve which called by Deal of the century (draft plan), the Deal of the Century¹⁰, is a proposal intended to resolve the Israeli–Palestinian conflict. It is a peace plan for the Middle East made ready by United States President Donald Trump. After 18 months of planning, Israel's officials have developed the proposal by visiting the four Arab capitals. However it is not ready to be presented to the public officially and nationalization for the Palestinians who still doesn't have Jordanian nationality In exchange for Washington to provide a package of huge economic aid to rescue Jordan from the financial crisis suffocating, and cancel-off Right of Return for Palestinians.¹¹

Ammon-news published on 14-04-2019, 05:37 PM the article of the Deal of the century asks Jordan to settle 1 million refugees that the Israeli newspaper "I24 News" quoted sources that President Trump intends to offer an unconventional

approach to the Israeli-Palestinian conflict The Israeli newspaper pointed out that His Majesty King Abdullah II, who was already briefed on the details of the US plan for peace in the Middle East, during his recent visit to Washington, said the description of the plan is dangerous and difficult to implement, especially with regard to land exchange, In addition, Jordan is required to settle about one million Palestinian refugees in several stages - it is not clear where they will come from - for \$ 45 billion to invest in projects in the country, according to the newspaper "I24 NEWS", the Israeli newspaper reported that it may be related to another part of the plan in the area of Al-Baqoura and the Jordanian immersion lands , which will be, under the agreement in the possession of Israel , According to the suggestion, Jordan will receive the same land size from Saudi Arabia instead of these areas, a Hebrew website has said that the US plan for peace in the Middle East will be announced this month of publishing of that article. His majesty the king of Hashmi kingdom of Jordan said "The position of the Hashemite from Jerusalem is clear, and no one can put pressure on Jordan no matter what is." The position of Jordan to the deal of century not satisfied and well know of the dangerously of that deal regarding Jordan's position on the deal of the century, revealing international pressure on Jordan. Jordan is not only concerned about Israel, as Arab countries have entered the line of normalization and commercialized the deal of the century, according to recent media reports, The Secretary-General of the Royal Committee for Jerusalem Affairs, Abdullah Kanaan, told "Arab21"that Jordan has been left

¹⁰ Mortimer, Caroline. "Palestinian leader denounces Donald Trump's diplomacy as 'slap of the century'". The Independent. Retrieved 14 January 2018.

¹¹ staff, Writer. "'Deal of the Century': 10 Things You Need to Know". palestinechronicle. Retrieved 2 July 2018.

alone in the face of Israeli aggression against holy sites.

Jordan's usual allies such as the United States and some countries in resolving NATO and the Middle East have given up Jordan but they certainly made Jordan this economic situation to control its political decision, using economic and political tools to make Jordan dependent on aid to become its economy controlling by external remote Jordan will be the biggest loser economically and politically if this deal done and this card will be the worst strike for kingdom of Jordan for the next decades, It's not about Conspiracy Theory Especially that first time Conspiracy Theory has been mentioned in economical article, also appears in as early as April 1870 in the journal of mental science ,however, I do not think That both economic and political conditions in kingdom of Jordan Of the coincidence or non- intended In the past and history when they wanted to enter or take-over a country or province is begging by Economic siege or prevents them from food and drink, the spearing of administrative and financial corruption while increasing gripes from rising of taxes, , Increase of foreign expatriate workers while at the flight of capital is increasing at same time that the increasing of the privatization trend of a number of vital facilities in the kingdom such as Privatization of potash, cement, telecommunications, electricity and others while In 2019, the Jordanian Parliament approved the Kingdom's budget for the current year with a total expenditure of about \$ 13 billion and an expected deficit of \$ 910 million, The reform plan for the current year aims to bring the budget deficit back to a downward trajectory to 2.5 percent of GDP in 2019, after rising by

2018 to 4 percent and 2.9 percent in 2017, The reform plan for the current year aims to bring the budget deficit back to a downward trajectory to 2.5 percent of GDP in 2019, after rising by 2018 to 4 percent and 2.9 percent in 2017, However, the IMF praised Jordan's adoption of a number of measures, including the adoption of a new income tax law. "It is crucial to reduce the deficit. It is the strict implementation of the new income tax law," the IMF said. On December 2, Jordan finally ratified the amended Income Tax Law after it was announced in the Official Gazette and passed all the constitutional stages necessary for its approval but In June, The law in June, the dismissal of the previous government headed by Hani al-Mulqi,, Before being withdrawn by the current government headed by Omar al-Razzaz, and amend it and re-presented to Parliament, whatever the Kingdom suffers from difficult economic conditions and a total debt of over \$ 40 billion, or 94% of GDP, Although , the International Monetary Fund Keep on the pressing strikes on the kingdom of Jordan, Official data showed up that That the rate of inflation in Jordan rose by 3.7% on an annual basis during the first quarter of 2018, according to data released by the Department of Statistics (government), transport groups contributed 8.8%, cereals and products by 15.5%, and tobacco and cigarettes by 16.7%. In addition, rental prices rose by 2.9%, fuel and lighting by 5.5%., The government annually allocated about \$ 2.8 billion to support some categories of fuel, electricity, bread, health, education and the social safety net,

, That's estimated the volume of Evasion of taxes is about one billion dollars

annually, of which about 700 million dollars evade sales tax and about 300 million dollars of income tax¹².

That timing of that economic crisis in the kingdom of Jordan while American offer for Deal of the century, In order to make Jordan being down in a level which became cannot refuse any offer Where economical blows from the IMF from a side and economic strikes from donor countries from the other side.

The Turkish attitude was very clear Represented by the statements of the Minister of Foreign Affairs Mevlut Cavusoglu he confirmed that Countries exert pressure on Jordan to transfer the US embassy to Jerusalem, He added, we note a decline in the positions of some countries on the defense of the Palestinian cause, Due to fears from the United States, This is a very serious mistake that will not be forgiven by history and the nation, and these countries should not exert pressure on Jordan, MR.Cavusoglu Repeat this defenses many times, last time was at NATO Parliamentarians Gathering which was on taken up at a joint Rose-Roth – Mediterranean and Middle East Special Group (GSM) parliamentary seminar held in Antalya, Turkey, from 12-14 April 2019 while over 120 parliamentarians from NATO member and partner countries, the Exchange of Jordanian-Turkish political economic support is very clear while many countries have let-down and making

¹² A team from the International Monetary Fund (IMF), led by Martin Cerisola, visited Amman during January 27-February 7, to discuss the country's recent economic developments; as well as the authorities' economic policies and reforms under Jordan's reform program supported by a three-year IMF Extended Fund Facility (EFF) arrangement (see Press Release 16/381).

Jordan disappointed both in the political and economic sides.

Kingdom of Jordan, geopolitical location security valve for Arab national security and the Palestinian case, which that explained why many countries of the world support Jordan that last previously decades by aids or supporting the economy of Jordan.

Jordan's economic problems must be solved radically and finding alternatives instead of the countries that plunged Jordan in debts and has been made its economy in such a difficult situation So that Jordan has the ability to make decisions and not forced so this is not done without elimination Corruption, depression, unemployment, refugee crisis and capital flight, facing of the deal of the century Dependent on Jordan's economy (from my opinion and my vision) ,Inverse relationship, increasing of the power of Jordan economy that mean decreasing in the success rate of this deal.

More loans only make Jordan drowning in a deep sump of debts more and more, raising taxes only that make things worse, Jordan in that geopolitical location, historical importance and political statues should be the one who got the pressure card and using that card for growth-up the economy, not the one whom facing a pressure card because of the economic worries.

2.The position and relationship with the kingdom in the last term and that period

Focus on economic, trade and investment cooperation with the Republic of Turkey

and taking advantage of mutual experiences on the other hand they are did not disappoint Jordan in any of the economic or political issues, That is because Turkey plays an important role in the region and is the closest and most honest and safe for Jordan on the one hand religion, history, credibility and custom

The Turkish newspaper Milligazete published on 19 February, 2016 that the Turkish-Jordanian economy summit held the seminar with the participation of Cengiz Eroğlu, the director of the Yunus Emre Cultural Center in Jordan. King Hussein Businessmen Complex arranged the seminar, projects and investments in Turkey was considering producing various information to be transmitted to the Arabs. Speaking at the seminar, a Jordanian economist commented "Turkey is a big country and projects, investment opportunities there. Jordan and Turkey's religion, there are commonalities in culture and traditions.' Recently there is a growing immigration status in Turkey, but Turkey from Jordan to Turkey or Jordan, stressing the need to consider migration. Finally, Jordanian and Arabs, called on Turkey to invest, Arab dinars to the value of the Turkish lira would prove a good opportunity projects and to invest.¹³ Also, the Jordanian economist said to ammon-news and for Okathjordan-news, that turkey and Jordan One of the most common factors between Jordan and Turkey sharing and have many thing in common like popular proverbs and cultural

customs, similar policy events also,there are figures who have recorded a great history in the history of the republic of Turkey's such as the Basho-bug Alparslan Turkish,Adnan Menderes, and Mohsen Yazgioglu, When the Republic is proud of them, that's also remind the Jordanians and give them opportunity to be proud of their great national figures such as martyr Wasfi al-Tal, Sharif Nasser and King Hussein bin talal, And here comes the point of love of the homelands came from faith and without the love of the homelands the faith wouldn't be completed, we share economic, commercial, political and cultural success which benefits both the republic of turkey and Hashemite Kingdoms of Jordan.

The Agreement on the establishment of a free trade area between Jordan and Turkey On the controversy over the free trade agreement between Jordan and Turkey, which Oman canceled work, a conflict between the interests and capital between supporters of its abolition and demands to reactivate the agreement, signed in December 2009.

It was would returning for both countries if signed but I think there is external interventions that have their tails in the Kingdom of Jordan stand against that , There was many objectives of this Agreement that was increase and strengthen economic cooperation between the two sides and raise the standard of living of the peoples of the two countries, to gradually remove obstacles and restrictions to the movement of trade in goods, including agricultural products; Developing harmonious economic relations between the two parties through increasing mutual trade between them,

¹³Türk-Ürdün ekonomi zirvesi gerçekleştirildi,19 feb 2019, [Dünya ,milligazete](#)

- publishes at, (okathjordan article 2014-11-01-22-55-16, item 34460), (ammonnews article 433472, 3Inar, p=8705).

Providing fair conditions for competition in trade between the parties, creating favorable conditions for increasing and encouraging investments, in particular the development of joint investment projects in both countries, Trade and cooperation between the two parties in the markets of third countries, Free movement of goods and establishment of a free trade zone.

In my opinion, the Jordanian government should reactivate this agreement and reconsider in that decision this agreement got a very great important and come benefit for both countries

The official Jordan news agency published (Petra) on November 3 - That head of the Jordan Chamber of Commerce, Alain Al-Kabariti, called on the government to reconsider the decision to suspend the free trade agreement with Turkey and take into account the interests of the national economy.

Alkhaleej-online newspaper Published Turkish Trade Minister Ruhsar pekcan announced on Tuesday the renewal of a free trade agreement with Jordan, This came during a press conference held in the capital city of Ankara, following a meeting of four foreign ministers and trade of the two countries, The Turkish minister described the four-way meeting in Ankara as "very fruitful", the two countries will continue to work to achieve more economic cooperation, Turkey and Jordan have very great potential for cooperation and will be positively reflected on both countries and their economies," she stressed on that

Almamlaka news published that Prime Minister Omar al-Razzaz received on

Monday on 16 Oct 2018 morning Turkish Trade Minister Ruhsar pekcan,

After following a decision taken by Jordan several months ago to cancel the free trade agreement between the two countries, The Turkish ambassador commented certainly, the bilateral economy and trade issues in general will be raised during these talks, and we hope it will be beneficial to both parties.

The Turkish ambassador in Amman, Murad Karaguz, described the relations between his country and Jordan as historical, deeply rooted and deep, and the two countries are keen to develop them through bilateral cooperation agreements Karaguz said in an interview with the Jordanian news agency on the occasion of Turkey's National Day that the two countries celebrated last year the 70th anniversary of the establishment of diplomatic relations, noting that the volume of trade exchange between the two countries reached in 2014 to one billion US dollars.

The Turkish ambassador revealed the efforts exerted by both parties to review the free trade agreement and work in it, pointing out that it was among the topics discussed by King Abdullah II and President Erdogan ...

Jordan has 3,000 Turkish citizens, 2,500 of whom have Jordanian and Turkish nationality, and there have been relations between the two peoples for decades.

Also, in 2017, Jordanian investments in Turkey reached Jordanians \$ 1.2 billion in real estate in Turkey, on February 3, 2019 "Al-Quds newspaper ", published the figures of Jordanian tourism to Turkey in recent years increased significantly. But the last year witnessed an increase of almost 50% amid increasing talk about the orientation of a large segment of Jordanians to transfer their residence from

Jordan to Turkey and the accompanying transfer of funds to Turkish banks and buying real estate .

On 16 April, 17, 2019 the newspapers of Jordan published that Turkish Industrial Delegation Representing 23 industrial cities and 1652 factories visiting the Kingdom of Jordan, the Jordanian embassy in the Turkish capital of Ankara has started to organize a working visit to a delegation representing the industrial sector in the Turkish city of Bursa to learn about investment opportunities and the possibility of settling the Turkish industries in the Kingdom, The visit comes within the framework of the plan of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and expatriates and Jordanian embassies to support national economic development programs through its continued engagement with international economic actors, The Jordanian ambassador to Ankara prepared for that visit by holding several meetings with the owners of Turkish factories to show the privileges enjoyed by the Kingdom through its distinctive geographical location and signed agreements, which open many doors at the regional and international levels for investors to benefit from the various concessions and facilities, In addition to field visits to several factories in the city of Bursa to see the advanced level reached by Turkish industries, where the possibility of transferring Turkish skills to the Jordanian workforce was discussed through a cooperation program to train Jordanian manpower in Turkey, where the possibility of transferring Turkish skills to the Jordanian workforce was discussed through a cooperation program to train Jordanian manpower in Turkey, the Jordanian Embassy in Ankara, in cooperation with the Industrial Estates Corporation, prepared a work program for the Turkish delegation, including field visits to many Jordanian industrial cities and the Aqaba Special Economic Zone, as well as meetings with several Jordanian

industrial activities Bursa is the industrial capital of the Republic of Turkey, It has 23 industrial cities with a total of 1652 factories exporting \$ 14 billion annually. (*Alaraby,economy,article 2017930*)

I conclude, from that cooperation in tourism, trade and industrial return to Jordan and Turkey in the growth and economic progress between the two countries and contribute to the progress and development of both countries what strengthens and confirms this is political and security cooperation.

Such as on 2015 Turkish-Jordanian security meeting in Amman to discuss ways of cooperation Director-General of the Jordanian Gendarmerie with his Turkish counterpart, the Commander of the Turkish Gendarmerie, the various training and security fields and means of enhancing and upgrading them. also on February-2019 Ambassador Murad Karaguz with embassy's security and interior cooperation advisor, Ismail Karaja, and the third secretary Murad Yagish they visited the Director General of Jordanian Gendarmerie Major General Hussein Al Hawatmeh It was emphasized that there is deep and comprehensive cooperation between the security forces of the two countries in the framework of bilateral and multilateral agreements on security and education issues, Mr. Mevlut Cavusoglu, Minister for Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Turkey, had an official visit to Jordan on 18-19 February 2018, At the invitation of Jordanian Foreign Minister Ayman Safadi. Where we discussed the bilateral relations between the two countries, they exchanged views on developments in the Middle East, especially in Syria and Palestine. The meeting also reviewed the steps that will

be taken to push forward the bilateral cooperation between the two countries at all levels, including raising the volume of trade exchange between the two sides to 3 billion dollars¹⁴.

As well as Turkey had cooperated in the extradition of his country "Awni Mtay.", and accordingly of that there was a visit of the Jordanian Prime Minister Al-Razaz to Turkey where he met with His Excellency the President Recep Tayyip Erdogan, Jordanian media reported that the government of the country contacted Turkish authorities to build new economic arrangements between the two countries, A day after a visit by Jordanian Prime Minister Omar al-Razaz to the Turkish capital of Ankara to meet senior Turkish officials, starting and Led by His Excellency President Recep Tayyip Erdogan, Jordanian Minister of Industry, Trade and Supply Tariq Al-Hammouri, said that the Ministry has contacted the Turkish authorities on the development of new frameworks for mutual benefits in relation to the exchange of goods and tourism, the two sides discussed means of developing bilateral relations in all fields, especially economic and trade, stressing their keenness to raise the level of cooperation to achieve the interests of both countries, stability in the region, Jordanian Minister of Industry, Trade and Supply Tariq Al-Hammouri discussed with Turkish Minister *RUHSAR PEKCAN* economic and trade cooperation and affirmed their desire to increase the level of trade exchange.

On the Palestinian issue, Al-Razzaz and Erdogan underlined the importance of the justice of the Palestinian people and their support for their legitimate rights, President Erdogan stressed the depth of Turkish-Jordanian relations, While Al-Razzaz expressed his country's thanks to Ankara for cooperation in the extradition of the legally required in his country "Awni Mtay.", Awni Mtay was wanted in the case of corruption hit the economy and shook the public opinion. This corruption case known by "Cigarette Factory", he was arrested by the Turkish authorities and handed over to Jordan.

Also Jordanian Justice Minister Bassam al-Tahlouni met with Turkish Justice Minister Abdulhamid Gul, he discussed ways to enhance cooperation in the areas of ministries' work and the exchange of experiences.

Furthermore, according to the Anatolia Agency Turkish on February 2019 Foreign Minister MEVLUT CAVUSOGLU participated at the "London 2019 Initiative: Jordan Growth and Opportunities" conference in the British capital, under the title (CAVUSOGLU participated in the Jordan Economic Support Conference in London) the London initiative, to form an international coalition of business leaders and global investors, Supporting and transforming Jordan's path towards economic transformation.

This news of the evolution and development of the Turkish-Jordanian relations in the security, Military, economic, and regional policies is large and clear evidences on the great

¹⁴ Conference Foreign Minister Mevlüt Çavuşoğlu visited Jordan, 18-19 February 2018 Republic of Turkey Ministry of Foreign Affairs

importance of the Republic of Turkey for the Kingdom of Jordan,

Turkey has proved to the world that it is the most loyal to Jordan's government and the Jordanian people, that's could be seen in the attitudes of the Turkish Foreign Minister MEVLUT CAVUSOGLU In all that includes issues of the Jordanian economy and politics and his constant defense about it.

Bibliography

"Escalation of violence in Syria claiming Palestine refugee lives and destroying civilian homes". UNRWA. 8 June 2016.

Brand, Laurie. Jordan's Inter-Arab Relations: The Political Economy of Alliance Making. New York: Columbia University Press, 1994. Country Profile: Jordan 1995-96. London: The Economist Intelligence Unit, 1995. International Monetary Fund Jordan Page Jeffreys, Andrew ed. Emerging Jordan 2003. London: The Oxford Business Group, 2002.

Economic Impact of Terrorism from p 61 to page 65, GLOBAL TERRORISM INDEX 2016, the Institute for Economics and Peace (IEP)

Jordan: Country Reports on Human Rights Practices, 2001," Bureau of Democracy, Human Rights, and Labor, U.S. Department of State, Mar. 4, 2002.

[Jordan: Palestinians](#)," World Directory of Minorities and Indigenous Peoples, [Minority Rights Group International](#), 2008, accessed Sept. 20, 2011.

Joscelyn, Thomas (28 April 2017). "Islamic State battles rival jihadists for control of Yarmouk camp in southern Damascus". FDD's Long War Journal.

Leenders, Reinoud. "Iraqi Refugees in Syria: Causing a Spillover of the Iraqi Conflict?". *Third World Quarterly* vol. 28 no. 8 (2008): 1563-1584

Maciejewski, Edouard and Ahsan Mansur eds. *Jordan: Strategy for Adjustment and Growth.*

Washington, D.C.: International Monetary Fund, 1996. Piro, Timothy.

Malkawi, Khetam (30 May 2015). "Sector leaders highlight potential for further growth in medical tourism". *The Jordan Times*.

Naser, K., *The Impact of Gulf War Immigration on the Growth of a Private Sector; The Information Technology (IT) industry in Jordan and the impact of government policies on the sector.* Dissertation. The George Washington University, May 21, 2000.

National Center for Human Rights, forth coming, *Towards an Asylum Legal Regime in Jordan: Requirements and Challenges.* Amman.

Nicholas Van Hear Volume, *The Impact of the Involuntary Mass 'Return' to Jordan in the Wake of the Gulf Crisis*, 29 issue: 2, page(s): 352-374 Issue published: June 1, 1995 University of Oxford.

obins, Philip. *Jordan to 1990: Coping with Change.* London: The Economist Intelligence Unit, 1986.

OCHA (4 January 2017). *Aleppo Situation Report No. 12 (Report).*

Olwan, Mohammed. 2010. *High-Skilled Migration to and from Jordan.* CARIM Analytic and Synthetic Notes 2010/05. Florence: European University Institute.

Phenix Economic and Informatics Studies. "Ta'thiiraat al-'amaala as-suriyya 'ala suuq al-Friedrich and Phenix. "urduuniyy-al amal' Erbert Stiftung. published 5 October 2013, Amman.

Prados, Alfred and Jeremy Sharp. *Congressional Research Service. Report for Congress. Jordan: U.S. Relations and Bilateral Issues.* Washington, D.C.: Library of Congress, 2006.

Prof. Basem Lozi Dept. of Finance, Amman University College, Al-Blaqa Applied University and Dr. Naim Al-Qadi Amman University College, Al-Balqa Applied University, *The Impact of Middle East Conflict on the Jordanian Economy*, DOI:10.6007/IJARBSS/v7-i7/3106 *International Journal of Academic Research in Business and Social Sciences* 2017, Vol. 7, No. 7

Randa, S., (2014), "Economic Impact of Selected Conflicts in the Middle East: What Can We Learn from the Past?". IMF working paper, WP/14/100.

Reuven Brenner and Nicholas M. Kiefer, "The Economics of the Diaspora: Discrimination and Occupational Structure," *Economic Development and Cultural Change* 29, no. 3 (Apr., 1981): 517-534.

Sector partners providing urgent aid to the civilians of Aleppo (January 2017). Shelter Sector 2016 Year-End Report (Report). Maha Shaban.

Shami, Seteney.1999. Emigration Dynamics in Jordan, Palestine and Lebanon. In *Emigration Dynamics in Developing Countries, Volume IV: The Arab Region*, ed. Reginald Appleyard. Aldershot: Ashgate.

Stave, S., and Hillesund, S., (2015), "Impact of Syrian refugees on the Jordanian labor market Findings from the governorates of Amman", Report, Irbid and Mafraq.

Svein Erik Stave and Solveig Hillesund ,Impact of Syrian refugees on the Jordanian labour marketInternational Labour Organization Regional Office for the Arab States and Fafo, ILO Cataloguing in Publication Data Stave, Svein Erik; Hillesund, Solveig Impact of the influx of Syrian refugees on the Jordanian labour market : findings from the governorates of Amman, Irbid and Mafraq / Svein Erik Stave and Solveig Hillesund ; International Labour Office ; Fafo Institute for Applied International Studies. - Geneva: ILO, 2015 ISBN: 9789221295839; 9789221295846 (web pdf) International Labour Office refugee / Arabs / migrant worker / labour force participation / social integration / labour market / regional level / Syrian Arab Republic / Jordan 14.09.2.

Terror on the Internet: The New Arena, the New Challenges, Washington, D.C.: U.S. Institute of Peace Press, 2006.